




 
 

Thank you! 

 

To:      Glenshire/Devonshire Board of Directors 
From: Lori Kelley, Manager 
Date:  5/10/2024 
Re:      GDRA Manager Report (Updates) 
 
The Member Survey  

• The survey was launched on May 5th via email and in the Shire.  

• 80 responses received thus far.  

• We will email the survey link out a few more times prior to the 5/27 due date. 

2023 Financial Reports & Review  

• These were sent out to the GDRA Members per California HOA requirement. 

Recruiting  

• This has been almost a 6-week process.   

• All pool staff have been hired, with the exception of a Swim Instructor, hopefully next week.  

• We are fortunate to have 4 staff members returning from last year. Dylan did a great job. 

• Re: Facilities Coordinator position, Dylan and I held many interviews, and I held in person onsite 

2nd interviews. We plan to have a decision made by 5/12, with Personnel Committee approval.  

Pool Opening 

• A new pool service has been hired 

• We uncovered the main and wader pools on 5/10 and initial cleaning/balancing are underway 

• Plan to open Memorial Day weekend and sell passes starting 5/15 (early bird price thru 5/31) 

Plans over the next month: 

• Considerable amount of staff training 

• Member Appreciation Day 

• Trail improvements project 

• Decks replacement project 

• Solar project 

• Continue working toward increased efficiency, including SOP’s and new software 

• Prepare for Swim Lessons and Tennis classes 

• Accounts Receivable - this is the time we work with members on any outstanding balances 

• Reserves Study – 3 year extensive review and revisions, includes consultant site visit 


